
East Kintyre Community Council Meeting 
2nd September 2021, Peninver Village Hall 

 
Present 
Ian Brodie, Convenor, EKCC 
Jennifer Conley, EKCC  
Cllr Alastair Redman 
Cllr Anne Horn 
Cllr Rory Colville 
Cllr John Armour 
1 member of the public – Mr Craig  
 
Apologies 
Robert Strang, EKCC 
Trish Collins, Secretary, EKCC 
Audrey Willan, Treasurer, EKCC  
Tommy McPherson, EKCC  
Cllr Robin Currie 
Cllr Donald Kelly   
 
Mr Brodie welcomed everyone to the meeting.   
 
There was no declaration of interest.   
 
Treasurers Report  
Mr Brodie reported the balance of the account was £3410.89.  £2500 of these funds are 
ringfenced for the Wellpark Project, which means there is a balance of £910.89 left. 
 
Matters Arising from Meeting held 1st July  
Work Site, Dippen Hill – All work has been complete and all excavation work re cables have 
now been reseeded and are starting to grow.   
 
Overnight Parking – There has been a decrease of overnight parking within the area.  
 
Harbour Signage, Carradale – Signage will hopefully be erected by the end of September.  Cllr 
Redman said he will follow this up if signage is not complete by this timeframe.     
 
Bus Stops/access – All access points/pavements have been raised and there has been a new 
bus shelter fitted at Saddell.  New timetables still need updated in all bus shelters.   
 
EK REG Update – No update, carry forward to October meeting.   



Matters Arising 
Blue Bins – Mr Brodie informed that everyone in Kintyre will be getting a new blue bin 
delivered hopefully within the next few weeks.  This bin is for the new fortnightly recycling 
service which will commence in October.  Everyone should receive a leaflet with details but 
can also go onto the Argyll and Bute Council website for more details.   
 
Abbeyfield House Walkway – Mr Brodie advised Jolyon Gritten, Access Manager has 
confirmed the Council has received evidence from thirty people and they are in the process 
of collating all the information.  He will get back in touch once he hears back from the 
Council’s Legal Department.   
 
Speeding through Peninver – Cllr Colville advised there has been concerns raised about the 
speed of drivers passing through Peninver.  The Police Speed Warden has been contacted and 
has been asked if the speeding equipment can be prioritised to be situated in Peninver.  
 
Road Survey - Mr Brodie advised he has asked for a road survey to be carried out for the B842 
and B8001.  There has been some issues with regards to cars backing onto the main roads 
when people are waiting for the ferry’s, mainly the Tarbert-Portavadie ferry.  
 
Hogweed – This was raised as a concern as it can be very dangerous for livestock.  Cllr Armour 
advised it is getting worse within the area, but the concerns have been raised with Argyll and 
Bute Council.   
  
Future Meeting Dates - Cllr Colville and Cllr Armour asked if all future EKCC Meeting dates 
could get sent to them.  Mr Brodie advised he will action this and said the EKCC Meetings are 
usually held on the first Thursday of every month.    
 
AOB 
Mr Brodie advised Mr McPherson from EKCC would like to explore the community’s thoughts 
regarding having a war silhouette in each village (Peninver, Carradale and Saddell).  This item 
will be carried forward to the next meeting for discussion.   
 
Mr Brodie advised Mr McPherson would also like to explore the possibility of having a 
defibrillator located in the disused BT telephone box at Saddell.  This item will be carried 
forward to the next meeting for discussion.   
 
Date of Next Meeting  
Thursday 7th October at 7pm, Carradale Village Hall  
 
Mr Brodie thanked everyone for attending the closed the meeting.   


